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Happy New Year to all the readers of The Perth
Express!

9 months have passed since I assumed the post
of Ambassador to Australia. Please allow me to
express my best wishes for the New Year.

My first overseas posting was from 1981 to
1983 at the Embassy of Japan in Canberra,
the very same place I now posted as
Ambassador. I returned to Australia after
33 years and the one thing that has struck
me most was how deep and close Japan and
Australia’s relationship has become. In terms
of our bilateral economic relations, the Japan
Australia Economic Partnership Agreement
(JAEPA) came into effect as of January last year,
and you can already see the positive effects in
the form of trade expansion. Moreover, Japanese
companies’ investment in resources and energy,
infrastructure and agriculture as well as merger
and acquisition in the service industry is on the
rise, and the economic relations between our
two nations are further flourishing. In addition
to the JAEPA, the Trans-Pacific Partnership
Agreement (TPP) that was broadly agreed upon

last October is expected to be a game changer
in revitalising the economy and promoting rule
creation within the Asia-Pacific region. In order
to maintain and strengthen such close economic
ties, the Japanese government will continue to
co-operate with Australia across many fields,
including the promotion of the economic
partnership agreements in broader areas.

In recent years, Japan and Australia have
deepened cooperation across many areas, and
political and security levels are no exception.
The Sixth Australia-Japan Foreign and Defense
Ministerial Consultations (2+2) were held in
Sydney last November and a joint communiqué
was issued outlining the common strategic
objectives and approach to take into the future.
Our two countries, as mutual allies of the
United States emphasised bilateral and trilateral
cooperation with the U.S. for safeguarding peace
and stability in the Asia-Pacific region.

We enjoy dynamic people-to-people exchange
through all walks of life. Many exchange
programs at different levels are conducted
and this includes programs between federal
ministers, members of parliament, businesses,
exchange students and tourists. Each year, more
than 300,000 tourists visit each other’s country
and such visits boost mutual understanding.
Through the New Colombo Plan approximately
1,000 Australian students are to study in Japan
within the three years since its inauguration. I
expect the people-to-people exchange between
us will thrive even more through initiatives such
as these.

Japan and Australia’s relationship is said
to have become ‘a special relationship’, as
economic, political, security and people-to-
people exchange between our two countries are
becoming stronger. Upon his visit to Japan in
December last year, Prime Minister Turnbull
confirmed that he would continue to promote
and strengthen the ‘special relationship’ Japan
and Australia have. Japan wishes to actively
cooperate with its important ally Australia not
only on bilateral economic and security areas
but also on the many issues the international
community face. I will endeavour to devote
myself to the very best of my ability to the
continued development of Japan and Australia’s
relationship.

In closing, I sincerely hope the year 2016 will be
prosperous for the readers of The Perth Express.



